Southern California Edison Company

2y PARKER STREGT

fugust 24, 1992

Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
Attention: Mr. Thomas E. Murley, Director
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
washington, D. C. 20%55

Gent)emen:

Subject: Docket Nos. 50-361 and 50-362
Helical Coil Threaded Inserts for Steam Generator Stud Holes
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station
Units 2 and 3

Reference: Case N496 of the ASME Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code,
"Helical Coil Threaded Inserts*, Dated March 14, 1991

This letter requests NRC approval to use Code Case N496 which cefines the
American Society of Mechanical Engineers (ASME) rules for use of helical coil
threaded inserts. A helical coil insert is a stainless stcel coil fitted
inside stud hole threads that have been slightly oversized by drilling and
thread tapping. The helical coil insert restores the stud hule to the
original thread size, protects the threads, and increases the stud hole thread
life. Edison intends to utilize helical coil inserts on SONGS 2 and 3 steam
generator manway and handho'e stud h les.

ACKGRO

Case N496 of the ASME Boiler and Pressure Vessel (B&PV) Code, referenced
above. documents the approval for use of helical coil threaded inserts
provided certain conditions concerning the purchase, installation,
maintenance, and documentation are met. Code Case N496 has rot yet been
approved by the NRC and does not appear in Regulatory Guide 1.85, "Materials
Code Case Acceptability-ASME Section III Division 1," Revision 28, dated April
1992; Regulatery Guide 1.84, "Design and Fabrication Code Case Acceptability-
ASME Section III Division I,"* Revision 28, dated April 1992; nor in Regulatory
Guide 1.147, "Inservice Inspection Code Case Acceptability-ASME Ssction XI
Division 1,* Revision 9, dated April 1992. Therefore, authorization by the
Director of Nuclear Reactor Regulation, as allowed by 10CFR 50.55a, Footrote
6, is needed to use ASME Code Case N496 pursuant to the following conditions
from 10CFR50.55a(a)3:

(1) Alternatives to the Code must be demonstrated to provide “an acceptable
level of quality and safety”
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Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation -4-

refueling outage, which could start as early as May 1, 1993. However, SCE
requests approval as soon as possible before February 1993 to prepare for any

unanticipated outages prior to refueling where removal of the 5G manways or
handhole covers is necessary.

I1f you have any questions or comments, please let me know.

Sincerely, 7

7/ /

Enclosure

¢e: J. B, Martin, Regional Administrator, NRC Region V
C. W. Caldwell, NRC Senior Resident Inspector, San Onofre Units 1, 243
M. B. Fields, NRC Project Manager, San Onofre Units 2 and 3



